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"To CORRESPONDENTS.—No communications |
published unless accompanied by the real name

of the writer.
 

THINGS ABOUT TOWN AND COUNTY.

——On either phone call Gregory

Bros. for fresh cut flowers.

——White sale at Aikens’ beginning

February 1st. This sale will include a

large line of one dollar shirt waists.

——Joseph Thall recently purchased

the two houses on north Thomas street

 

belonging to the estate of the late Mrs. :

John Shadle.

——The borough auditors have almost

completed the audit of the borough ac-

counts and the statement will soon be

ready to send to the printer.

--—Isaac Shawver, landlord of the hotel

at Millheim,is so seriously ill with a com-

plication of diseases that his friends are

very much concerned over his condition.

——The county auditors are making

good progress in auditing the accounts

for the year 1914 but it will be several
weeks yet before their work is com-

pleted.

——About two weeks ago a young son

of Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Robb, of Marsh

Creek, died with diphtheria and now two

more of their children are seriously ill

with the disease.

——Delicious ten cent cakes of the

most popular flavors, are being put on

the market by the Ceader bakery. Send

in your order early before the day’s sup-

ply is exhausted.

——With wild geese flying northward

and the big Barnum & Bailey show al-

ready booked for Altoona on Wednesday,

May 5th, it would seem as if Spring

would soon be here.

——Norman Wright has leased the

Hoover property on Spring street now

occupied by Mr. and Mrs. A. M. Barr,

and with his family will move there from

the Gardiner house on April first.

——A little son arrived in the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Luther Dale, at Oak Hall,
on Tuesday, the first addition in nine

years. Mr. and Mrs. Dale’s family now
includes two sons and two daughters.

——A little son was born to Mr. and

Mrs. Joseph Katz, of Lewistown, on

Thursday of last week, and it has been

named William S. Katz 2nd., in honor of

its uncle, William S. Katz, of Bellefonte.

——Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Connery,

of Tyrone, are the happy parents of a

nine pound baby boy, which arrived on

Wednesday. Mrs. Connery before her

marriage was Miss Louise Armor, of this

place.

——Mary Elizabeth Casebeer is the

name of the little daughter born to Mr.

and Mrs. C. D. Casebeer, at the Belle-

fonte hospital last Thursday afternoon,

Both mother and babe are getting along

splendidly.

——The Heinle property on east Bishop

street was not sold on Saturday. The

highest bid offered was $2,850, and the

heirs refused to leave it go at that. The

property will again be offered for sale in

the near future.

——The furniture and household be-

longings of Rev. and Mrs. John Hewitt,

which have been stored in the McClain

block since their departure from Belle-

fonte, was shipped to them at Coldwater,
Mich., this week.

——George J. Behrers, of Patton town-

ship, recently purchased the farm belong-

ing to the Brockerhoff estate at the top

of the Roopsburg hill adjoining the Wit-

mer farm. Mr. Behrers will occupy the

farm after April first.

——James G. Bailey, the barber, re-

cently purchased the property of John F.

Barnes, on Bishop street. This is the

old Amos Mullen property and in addition

to the residence includes the tailor shop
occupied byGeorge W. Sunday.

——Light lunches, consisting of coffee,

tea or chocolate with sandwiches, cake

or pie, are being served at Ceader’s, to

accommodate out-of-town business peo-

ple, or those who are down town in the

shopping district, and in need of light

refreshments.

——Mors. Catharine Monsel this week

bought the Stitzer property on east High

street now occupied by Joshua Folk and

family, and is having it remodeled into a

model residence for her own occupancy;

expecting to move there as soon asthe

repairs are completed.

——Mrs. Henry Robb, with her son, J.

H. Robb and daughter, Miss Helen Robb,

moved to State College on Wednesday
forenoon. The Robbs went to the Col-

lege on the train while Thomas Beaver

with five teams moved their furniture

and household belongings.

——MTrs. Maria Miller, of near Storms-

town, had a bad fall one day last week
and tore the ligaments of her right thigh.

Owing to her advanced age her injury is

likely to prove quite serious. Her daugh-

ter, Miss Jean Miller, of Tyrone, is now

at herold home helping take care of her

mother.

——Allen Shelden this week packed

and shipped to his home in Stamford,
Conn., all the furniture and personal
property of his mother, the late Mrs.
Nora Shelden. Miss Julia Curtin, who

made her home with Mrs. Shelden, will

continue to occupy rooms at the Bush
house and will have with her Gregg
Shelden, Mrs. Shelden’s grandson.

THE ORR-CULVER MEETINGS INCREAS-

ING IN INTEREST.—The evangelistic meet-
ings being conducted by Dr. W. W. Orr

Lin the Bellefonte armory are increasing

in interest daily and over one hundred

people have walked down the aisle and

| pledged themselves to lead christian
_ | lives. Not only are meetings held in

ithe armory but every morning at ten

| o'clock a twenty minutes prayer meeting

lis held by the men in some business

place around town while a number of

prayer meetings are held at the homes
by the women. These latter have an

aggregate average attendance of about

seventy-five. The men’s prayer meetings

are also largely attended, the complete

list and average daily attendance being

as follows:
On Monday morning of last week at

i C. C. Shuey’s grocery store, 35; Tuesday

morning at The Index, 28; Wednesday

morning at Yeager's shoe store, 52;
Thursday morning at Blair's jewelry

store, 62; Friday morning at the Potter-

Hoy Hardware store, 115; Saturday

morning at J. Kennedy Johnston's law

office, 87; Monday morning of this week

at Twitmire’s stove store, 82; Tuesday

morning at Mingle’s shoe store, 73;

Wednesday morning at Finkelstine’s, 99;

Thursday morning at Miller’s stove store,

72. At noon on Tuesday prayer meet-

ings were also held at the Bellefonte

Engineering company’s plant and the

Bellefonte Central railroad company car

shops, 50 being presentat the first named

meeting and 15 at the latter.

Real interest in the meetings began

last Saturday night which was young

people’s night. The Bellefonte High

school attended in a body, with the High

school band. One hundred members

formed the choir for the evening. There

were three services on Sunday, the even-

ing meeting being the largest yet held.

Fourteen hundred people were present

and many turned away.

Monday night was railroader’s night

and thirty-one men were present ina

body. Tuesday evening the Bellefonte

Academy attended in a body and fifty-

one walked down the aisle. Last even-

ing was the Bellefonte Engineering com-

pany meeting and it is estimated that

seventy-five of that company’s employees

were present.
On Wednesday evening a special effort

was made to raise the balance of the

money n=eded to defray the local ex-

penses and it was entirely successful, as

over seven hundred dollars have been

raised. All the expenses having been

provided for there will be no more col-
lections until the last Sunday when the

free will offerings for Dr. Orr will be

lifted.
Some of the best services of ali are

promised for Sunday. At eleven o'clock

a “Say-so” meeting will be held at which

Dr. Orr’s subject will be “The Breaking

of the Alabaster Box.” Sunday after-

noon’s meeting will be for women only,

and the Doctor's subject will be “The

Ideal Woman.” At the 7.30 meeting in

the evening the subject will be “The

Greatest Love Story of All Ages.”

Monday night will be firemen’s night

and all the firemen in Bellefonte are in-

vited and urged to be present.

The singing of the big choir under the

direction of Prof. Culver is very inspir-

ing and a greatly appreciated feature of

these meetings. The meetings will be

continued all of next week and close on

Sunday, March 7th.

MINISTER IN ToiLs OF LAw.—Rev. H.

A. McKelvey, for three years pastor of

the United Brethren church at Bellwood,

was arrested last Friday on a charge pre-

ferred by a fourteen year old girl; the

warrant being sworn out by the girl's

mother. Rev. McKelvey is well known

in Centre county, having been stationed

at Port Matilda a number of years. Three

years ago he was transferred to Bell-

wood. The Bellwood congregation is

divided as to the guilt and innocence of

the pastor, one faction claiming it isa

scheme on the part of the other faction

to oust the minister from the church and

destroy his reputation. Rev. McKelvey
is under two thousand dollars bail for

his appearance at the March term of the

Blair county court to answer to the

charge, and some of his parishioners de-
clare they will stand by him to the end.

In the meantime he has tendered his

resignation as pastor of the church.

To Give CONCERT FOR HOSPITAL BENE-

FIT.—The State College glee club, num-

bering forty students, will give a con-

cert in Garman’s opera house on Satur-
day evening, February20th, for the bene-

fit of the Bellefonte hospital. The glee
club ‘managers requested the privilege

of giving the concert as a slight remu-

neration Jor the consideration, care

and kindness always shown college stu-

dents who have had treatment at the
hospital, and when they are so generous

as to do this, the people of Bellefonte

ought to patronize them to the extent of

a crowded house. Tickets will be fifty

cents.

 

 

 

McCoy & LINN IRON Co. AGAIN IN

OPERATION.—The charcoal furnace of the

McCoy and Linn Iron Company at Miles-

| burg was put in blast early last week

and the Company’s mines at Gatesburg

will later be put in operation. The

improvement in the charcoal iron mar-

ket, and a demand for the McCoy & Linn

iron was promptly met by members of

the company putting the plant in opera-
tion. The resumption will give work to

a number of men, the company’s old em-
ployees having been given the prefer-
ence.  

 

——MTrs. Charles Robb has purchased

a home at State College and expects to
move there from east Lamb street in the

near future.

——The indoor baseball games at the

Y. M. C. A. have been discontinued until
the termination of the evangelistic meet-

ings in the armory, when they will be
resumed as per original schedule.

 

 

 

——Bellefonte automobile dealers are

contemplating a big season the coming

summer, as already they have lots of

sales in prospect. Owing to the heavy

snow still on the ground buyers are a

little backward in placing orders, but

Col. W. F. Reynolds recently purchased

a 1915 model Hudson car, and Harry

Baum has placed an order for one of the

new Dodge runabouts.
  

——A civil service examination will be
held at the Bellefonte postoffice on Sat-

urday, February 13th, for the positions

of clerk and city carrier in the postoffice

service. Clerks and carriers are divided

into five grades, the salary ranging from

$800 to $1,200 per annum. Each appli-

cant will be required to submit to the

examination a photograph of himself

taken within two years.

——Miss'Ermintrude Bricker, a stu-

dent at the Bellefonte High school, was

slightly burned in the face last Friday

afternoon. She was about to take a

lesson in the domestic science course and

turned on the gas at the range. When

she applied a match there was a slight

explosion and the gas flames burned her

face. The burns are all superficial, how-

ever, and will soonheal

——On Friday of1a:last week Judge Har-

ry Alvan Hall, of Lock Haven, sentenced :

Rev. F. A. Luning to not more than three

years nor less than two in the western

penitentiary. Luning is the man who,

giving his home as Altoona, went to

Lock Haven with a young woman and

used illegal methods in collecting money.

Before going to Lock Haven, he tried

Bellefonte but had no success here.

——Miss Henrietta Winn, a daughter

of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Winn, of Al-

toona, who is a student at State College

in the Senior class, is the first young

woman at that institution to be elected

to the Phi Kappa Phi fraternity. This

is an honorary fraternity, membership in

which is only conferred upon students

who take a four years course and who

stand high on the honor roll during the

four years.
 Cpaen

——Bellefonte will be represented dur-

ing the present session of the Legislature

with at least one appointee, Fred Thomp-

son (colored) having been appointed a

custodian in the House at a salary of

$6.00 a day. He left on Tuesday for

Harrisburg to assume the position and

there is no doubt but that he will size up

to the situation. Fred recently has been
working for Robert Morris, at his gro-

cery store.
 

——The contracting firm of Bush &

Stewart, of Williamsport, was last week

incorpotated as the Bush and Stewart

Construction company. The members

of the firm are George Bush, of Williams-

port, and Dr. D. G. Stewart, of Belle-

fonte. They are among the largest con-

struction companies in Central Pennsyl-

vania and do most of the street paving

in Williansport as well as lots of state

road work.
 

——Manager T. Clayton Brown says that

anybody who is not a regular attendant
at the Scenic is missing some good pic-

tures, as he is now showing the best pic-

tures ever shown at the Scenic, and he

ought to know. The Scenic is open every

evening at 6.30 and the daily offering is

from fourto eight reels. The regular

price of admission is five cents, with ten

cents for the big features. Drop in for
one of the shows during the evening and

vou’ll be pleasantly entertained.
—  

——On Saturday twenty-three men

were laid off at the new penitentiary.
All of them were native Americans and

most of them residents of Bellefonte.

These men had been in the employ of

the State excavating for buildings and

grading for roadways. The continued

cold weather and deep snows are given

as reasons why the work has been cur-

tailed. Only a few foreigners who live

out near the penitentiary grounds have

been kept on the job to complete the
work now under way.

 

 

——Next Tuesday, February 2nd, will
be groundhog day. Some weatherwise

prophets are predicting that there won't

be enough of sunshine on that day for

Bre'r Hog to even imagine a shadow,

and that the backbone of the winter is

already broken. That may be so, but

taking into consideration that winter
really began on Thanksgiving day, and it

has been going right along without a let-
up,it is hard to believe that the back-
bone is anything more than slightly bent

and the ribs of winter are still with us.

 

——Harold B. Gardner, son of Mr. and

Mrs. M. ILGardner, has accepted a posi-

tion in the laboratory of the Pennsyl-

vania railroad company at Altoona as a
chemist, and will report for duty next

Monday morning. Harold is a graduate

of State College class of 1913, and had
recently made an engagement to go to

the College as an assistant in the chem-

ical laboratory under Dr. G. G. Pond.
When he got the offer of an appointment
with the Pennsylvania railroad company
Dr. Pond released him of his engage-
mentto teach.

GOV. BRUMBAUGH STRONG FOR STATE

COLLEGE.—Governor Brumbaugh was in

attendance at the annual meeting of the
Board of Trustees of The Pennsylvania

State College held in Harrisburg on Tues-

day and was quite emphatic in express-

ing his views of the need of the college
for the utmost support it is possible to

give it. The trustees did not decide upon

any amount for the state appropriation
which will be asked for, but left the mat-

ter to a committee composed of Presi-

dent E. E. Sparks, H. Walton Mitchell,

of Pittsburgh, and H. V. White, of

Bloomsburg.
The appropriation the Legislature will

be asked to provide will be for buildings,

equipment and maintenance. While no

definite decision was reached it is proba-

ble that the college will ask for money

for a general chemistry building, a build-

ing for poultry, an animal husbandry

building for the accommodation of cows,

sheep and hogs, a general recitation

building for the agricultural students and

laboratories for the domestic science

students. The building the girl students

are now occupying was built when there

were but 35 girls in college; now there

are 105.

The resignation of Prof. Jackson as
dean of the school of engineering was

accepted. Prof. Jackson obtained a leave

of absence more than a year ago when

Governor Tener placed him at the head

of the Department of Labor and Indus-
try. The acceptance is taken to mean

that he will be reappointed.

The following officers were chosen for

the ensuing year: President, H. Walton
Mitchell. Pittsburgh; vice president, J.

G. White, New York; secretary, Dr.

| Sparks; treasurer, D. K. Peet, State Col-

lege.

The executive committee, elected for

one year, is as follows: E. S. Bayard,

Pittsburgh; M. W. Lowery, Scrantcn;

Vance C. McCormick, Harrisburg; H.

Walton Mitchell, Pittsburgh; Ellis L.

| Orvis, Bellefonte; J. E. Quigley, Pitts-
burgh, and H. v. White, Bloomsburg.

A CENSUS OF BEILEFONTE'S UNEM-

PLOYED.—In December the Woman’s

Club of Bellefonte, received an urgent

appeal from the State Federation of

Women asking for co-operation in ascer-

taining the industrial conditions in Penn-

sylvania. Each clu was requested to re-

port on the percentage of unemployed

in their own locality.

In the first week in January a commit-

tee of the Woman's Club was organized,

and in ten days they canvassed the town

of Bellefonte, Pleasant View, the Forge,

Prossertown, and the old glass works dis-

trict. The summing up was as follows:

Fifty people asked for employment, of

these eight were women wanting house

work, and forty-two were men out of

work.

Since this census there has been a re-

port of twenty-three Americans (mostly

citizens of Bellefonte) being laid off from

work at the penitentiary.

Mrs. Richard S. Brouse, of Thomas

street, chairman of the committee, keeps

a list of the names of people wanting

employment and will be glad to receive

the names of any more who are in need

of work; she is also desirous of assist-

ance in procuring employment for these
people.

In this investigation it was found that

there are sixteen families (consisting of

from four to eleven members) needing

immediate help in shoes, underclothing

and coal. :
A number of families were found that

are living on reduced wages but who did

not ask for assistance.

Mrs. Brouse will be glad to receive
clothes or money to supply those in need

of necessities.

MARY MILES BLANCHARD,

President Woman’s Club, Bellefonte, Pa.
eo

NEWS PURELY PERSONAL.

—M.A. Landsy returned on Wednesday from a
business trip to Philadelphia.

—Mrs. Edward Sweiler, of Lock Haven, spent
Tuesday with friends in Bellefonte.

—Arthur Undercoffer, who is with his parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Undercoffer, of Bush Ad-
dition, cameto Bellefonte the early part of the
week.

—Joseph D. Mitchell, of Burnham, visited in
Bellefonte last week with his father, Isaac Mitch-
ell, at the home of Mr. and Mrs. John Porter
Lyon.

—Frank Derstine, of Altoons, and his small son
were in Bellefonte for the week-end,visiting with
Mr, Derstine’s parents, Mr. and Mrs. William H.
Derstine.

~—Miss Gertrude Lane, of Tyrone, visited last
week in Bellefonte, as a guest of Emanuel Noll
and his daughter, attheir home on north Alle.
gheny street.

—Mrs. Calvin Spicher, of Wilkinsburg, came to
Bellefonte on Wednesday to spend a few days
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Heckman,
on east Lamb street.

—Miss Mabel Allison came to Bellefonte Wed-
nesday and has been a guest of her aunt, Mrs.
Frank McCoy. Miss Allison will return to
Spring Mills tomorrow. .

—Miss Martha McClure left Bellefonte Tues-
day for Wilkinsburg, to resume her work after
spending some time with her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. William McClure.

—Robert Leepard, a son of John T. Leepard, of
Bloomsburg, has been visiting with his grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Edward Cunningham,
during his stay in Bellefonte.

—Miss Anne Keichline, the architect, made a
business trip to Lock Haven yesterday afternoon
butreturned on the evening train in time to at-
tend the evangelistic services in the armory,

—Mr. and Mrs. Henry Keep are entertaining
at their home on Curtin street Mrs. Keep’s moth-
er, Mrs. F. W. Burgin, who came here from Ban-
gor, Maine, last Saturday. She will remain for
an indefinite visit.

~—William P. Brew, of Haversack, N. J., spent
Sunday in Bellefonte with his sister, Mrs. Fen-
lon. Mr. Brew, whois with the Westinghouse
people in New York, was returning home from a
business trip to Pittsburgh. 
 

 

—Miss Anna Nolan, deputy register of Centre
county, was in Tyrone on a business trip on
Monday.

—James Cook, of Punxsutawney, was in Belle-
fonte for the week-end with his parents, Mr. and
Mrs. A. J. Cook, on Linn street.

—Henry C. Quigley Esa., spent Tuesday in
Philipsburg and Wednesday in Huntingdon tak-
ing testimony in hankruptcy cases.

—Mrs. J. A. Aiken will go to Beaver Falls
today, to visit for a week or ten days with her
daughter, Mrs. George B. Johnston.

—Mrs. W. Frank Bradford, of Centre Hall, was
an over Sunday visitor in Bellefonte as a guest
at the home of Dr. and Mrs. M. A. Kirk.

—Mrs. Robert Swan, of Pittsburgh, was an ar-
rival in Bellefonte on Tuesday evening to spend
a few days with her son, John Swan and wife, at
the Bush house.

—Oliver Witmer, of Altoona, was in Bellefonte
over Sunday and the fore part of the week visit-
ing his parents, Mr. and Mrs. William Witmer,
of Bishop street.

—Lawrence McMullen, of Hecla, was in Ty-
rone Saturday on business; going from there to

Altoona, he spent the week-end with his cousins.
the Misses McGrath.

—Mrs. Boyd A. Musser and son Harold, of Al-
toona, came to Bellefonte Saturday and remain-
ed over Sunday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. W.
J. Musser, on east Lamb street.

—Fred W. Chambers, of Philadelphia, was a
business visitor in Bellefonte on Tuesday, and
averred that business conditions on the road
were looking brighter than they had been.

~— After spending the Holidays and the month

of January in Bellefonte with his wife Charles
Moran will leave tomorrow for West Virginia to
resume his work as a traveling shoe salesman.

—Mrs. John Slack, of Tusseyville, came to

Beliefonte on Monday and has been spending
the week with her sister, Mrs. John J. Musser,
and attending the Orr—Culver revival at the

armory.

—Miss Lula McMullen will go to Merion the
early part of next week for a visit with her cous-
ins, Mr. and Mrs. Johnson. Miss McMullen
does not expect to return to Hecla before the

middle of March.

—J. Miles Kephart spent last Friday afternoon
with his old friend, Mr. Barney W. Shipley, at
Unionville. It was his first visit to that town in
a number of years and the citizens generally
gave him quite an ovation,

|
—Mr. D. C. Hall, one of the prominent and !

most successful farmers of Union township, was
a business visitor in Bellefonte on Tuesday and

one uf the men whom we are always glad to have
come in when heis in town.

—Mr. and Mrs. Claude Cook and their daugh- |
ter, Miss Grace Cook, left Tuesday for New |
Orleans, from where they will go on their con-

templated trip to California. On account of being
obliged to delay their starting, the trip to Florida

has been abandoned.

—Mr. and Mrs. Hiram Fetterhoff, of Bellefonte,
and Mrs. Rachel Noll and George Tate, of Pleas-
ant Gap, went to Altoona Friday to attend the
funeralof their cousin, William Tate, who died
last week from the effects of injuries received
while on duty on the railroad.

—Miss Stearns, who has been visiting for three
weeks in Bellefonte, returned to her home at
Williamsport, Monday. While here, Miss
Stearns’ time was spent with Miss Elizabeth

Gephart and with Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Gep-
hart, at their home on Curtin street.

—Mrs. William Kurtz, of Clearfield, has been a
guest of the Misses McGarvey since coming to
Bellefonte the latter part of last week. Mr.
Kurtz, during hislife, spent a part of his time
here, having been with his father at the time he

owned and had charge of the Index.

—Miss Carrie Nyman, of Unionville and her
aunt, Miss Mollie Eckert, of State College, spent
Tuesday visiting with their friends in Bellefonte.

Miss Eckert was on her way home from a four
weeks visit in Unionville, and Miss Nyman ac-
companied her, returning home the following
day.

—W. H. Beck,of Nittany, one of the younger
and progressive farmers of Walker township,
drove to Bellefonte through the cold on Tuesday
morning to attend to some ‘business affairs. He
also enrolled his name as a subscriber to the
WATCHMAN, just because he couldn’t get along
without it.

—Col. H. S. Taylor with his son Frank and two
young daughters went over to Philipsburg on
Friday to see Mrs, Taylor's father, Neil Cross,
who has been in poor health for some time, Mrs.
Taylor and son Philip having been there fora
week or more. They all returned home on Sat-
urday afternoon.

—Mrs. W. H. Florey, of Pleasant Gap, was in
Bellefonte on a shopping expedition on Monday
and gave the WATCHMAN office a very pleasant
call. She is one of the hundreds of Centre coun-
ty women who would be lost without the weekly
appearance of the WATCHMAN into their homes
to tell them all that is going on in the county.

—Forest S. Ocker, of Rebersburg, but who is
now on the road as a traveling salesman, was a
Bellefonte visitor last Friday and a pleasant
caller at this office. Mr. Ocker at one time
lived in Bellefonte and clerked in Joseph Bros.
store and the many friends he made here at that
time very earnestly wish him success on the
road.

—P. C. Miller, of Punxsutawney, was an over
Sunday visitor at the home of Mr. and Mrs. John
H. Beck, at Nittany. On Tuesday he and Miss
Grace Irene Beck spent the morning in Belle-
fonte, Miss Beck leaving in the afternoon for At-
lantic City to resume her duties as a professional
nurse, and Mr. Miller going to his home in
Punxsutawney.

~—Mrs. Robert Hood, who came to Bellefonte
two weeks ago, on account of the serious condi-
tion of her brother, Joseph Apt, left Wednesday
for Lock Haven, expecting to visit there and at
Williamsport, before returning to her home at
Meadville. Mr. Apt, whose condition is mich
changed forthe better, is thoughtto be rapidly
recovering from his recentcritical illness.

—Mrs. Robert Beach,vice president of the Suf-
frage organization of Pennsylvania, is working
enthusiastically to arouse the women of Centre
county to the great need of their co-operating in
the suffrage, which is of such vital interest to
Pennsylvania women at present. At the meeting
held at Mrs. Gardner's Friday, over which Mrs.
Beach presided, twenty-two women were pres-
ent. Saturday Mrs. Beach organized a branch
at Blanchard.

—Ralph E. Thomas, of Philadelphia, spent sev-
eral days the after part of last week in Milesburg,
looking after some business relative to the settle-
ment of the estate of his father, W. B. Thomas.
Mr. Thomas, who is now in the signal depart-
ment of the P. R. R., at Broad street station, was
taken from Altoona six months ago, the promo-
tion being made upon merit alone. The Thomas
heme in Milesburg will remain closed as long as
Miss Thomas remains in Kansas, she having
gone west duringMarch of last year.

—Mr. William Showers, of Mingoville, who
owns a nice farm in Walker township as well as
property on Curtin street, Bellefonte, was in
town on a business trip Monday and a very
pleasant caller at this office. He has been en-
gaged this winter in manufacturing some timber
on his farm into building lumber and as soon as
the weather opens in the spring will break
ground on Curtin street for another new house
he will erect during the summer. Mr. Showers
does not intend moving to Bellefonte but will
rent the house when completed.

  

—Miss Mary Straub, of Bellefonte, left for
State College today,to attend a house party.

—The Misses Weaver, Howard street, are en-
tertaining their niece, Mrs. Emory E. Wolf, of
Harrisburg.

—Lieut. James G. Taylor, instructor in English
at the West Point Military Academy, was an ar-
rival in Bellefonte yesterday noon.

— Mrs. Merriman, of Yonkers, N. Y., is spend-
ing some time in Bellefonte, visiting with her
daughter, Mrs. John Blanchard, of west Linn
street.

—Thomas Hamilton was in Williamsport the
after part of last week, spending a short time

with old friends and looking after some business

interests.

—Miss Mary O. Brake was in Bellefonte the
fore partof the week, coming from State College.
where she has been on duty as a professional
nurse. MissBrake is a graduate of the Belle-
fonte hospital.

—Miss Rebie Noll, Mrs. Chauncey F. York and
Mrs. York’s son Carlton, left here Wednesday
for Detroit, where Miss Noll will visit with her
sister for several weeks. Mrs. York had been
visiting with her father, Emanuel Noll. '

—Miss Minnie, Lucas, of Howard, who is a
guest of her cousins, Mr. and Mrs. J. Will Con-
ley, at their home on Logan street, came to
Bellefonte Tuesday. Miss Lucas will be with
Mr. and Mrs. Conley for several weeks.

—Miss Katherine Willard returned Tuesday
from a month’s visit at Wilkinsburg. MissWil-

lard accompanied her brother and his wife, Mr.
and Mrs. Paul Willard, home after Christmas,
and since that time has been their guest.

—Mrs. George O. Benner, of Centre Hall, was
in Bellefonte Tuesday, spending the day in the

| shops in preparation for the golden wedding an-
niversary, which her parents, Mr. and Mrs. John
Q. Miles are celebrating at their home at Martha,
today. ¢

—Mrs. Margaret Rodenbush, of Pleasant Gap
spent Wednesday in Bellefonte visiting with her
niece, Mrs. Harry Gehret and with her aunt, Mrs-
Jane Tate. Mrs. Gehret, whose home is on east
Bishop street, has been in ill health for several
months.

—Rev. J. R. Woodcock, of Syracuse, and Gilbert
Beaver, of Yorktown Heights, N. Y., are both ex-
pected at State College next week to assist Dr.
John R. Mott, in his evangelistic work among
jie college students, to begin Thursday, Feb- 
ruary 4th.

—Boyd Magee, of Philadelphia, was in Belle-
| fonte Wednesday having come over from Centre
{ Hall, where he has beeh for a week. Mr. Ma-
| gee will be in the county for several weeks,
| hoping bythe rest to regain the vigor necessary
for a strenuouscity life.

—Mrs. Edwin F. Garman will go to Tyrone to-
day to spend the week-end with Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Garman and Mr. and Mrs. Al. Garman.
From there she will go the beginning of the week
to Fhiladelphia, for a month’s visit with Miss
Kelley, on Green street, and Mr. and Mrs. Ira D.
Garman.

—Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Glenn have been
visiting Bellefonte friends the past ten days or
two weeks. Mr. Glenn had been in charge of a
department in a large store at Monessen but re-
signed the position to accept a similar one in

Williamsport to which place he and Mrs. Glenn
will go tomorrow.

—Mrs. Russell Blair and Miss Mary Bradley
went to Philadelphia Monday to attend the grad
uating exercises of the Girls High school, Mrs.
Blair’s sister, Miss Genevieve Bible, being a
memberof the graduating class. Miss Bible has
been preparing for Wellesley, expecting to enter
in the fall for a four years’ college course.

—Miss Edith Sankey, of Potters Mills, was in
Bellefonte Monday and Tuesday for a short visit
with her cousin, Mrs. William Chambers, before
leaving for the west. Miss Sankey wentto Ty-

i rone Tuesdayand from there to Pittsburgh, ex-
pecting to start today for Fort Smith, Arkansas.

Before returning to Pennsylvania next fall, Miss
Sankey will visit in Washington and all along the
Pacific coast.

 

Sale Register.
 

ON MONDAY MARCH 29TH.—William Groh Run-
kle,2's miles east of Bellefonte, willsell 12
head of good work horses, consisting of mares,
in foal by registered horses, drivers and gen-
eral purpose horses; 10 milk cows, 10 heifers,
will be fresh about the time of the sale, 8 head
of young cattle, 2 large fat bulls ready to kill,
16 young ewes, 1 buck, 10 shoats, 2 brood sows;
1 broad wheeled four horse wagon with box; a
lotFy horse gears. Sale at Ss o'clock a. m.

F. Mayes, auctioneer.
   

Bellefonte Produce Markets.

Correctedweekly by R. S. Brouse, Grocer.
Theprices quoted are those pafor produce.

Potatoes per bushel, new

 

Eggs, per dozen
Lard, per pound...
Butter per pound.  

  

 
Bellefonte Grain Markets.

Sn

Corrected weekly by C. Y. WAGNER,
The followingare the quotations up tosix o'clock

Thursday evening, when our paper goes to press.

$1.35

    

  

Rye, per bushel.
Corn,shelled, per bushel.
Corn, ears,per bushel.;..
Oats, old and new, per bushel.
Batley, perbushel.................. p
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Philadelphia Markets.

The following are the closing prices of th
Philadelphia markets on Wednesday evening. .

 

      

Wheat—Red ..................onions $1.52@1.55
—No. 2... ..  1.48@1.51

Corn —Yellow..... 8%@

a digs
Flour—Winter,perba

avons Brands.

The Best Advertising Medium in Centr:l

Pennsylvania.

A strictly Democratic publication with indepen-
dence enough to have, and with y and cour-
age to express, its own views, printed]
page form—six columns to page—and
everyweek by more than ten thousand respons
ble people. Itis issued every Friday morning,Eo
the following rate:

Paid strictly in advance.............. $1.50
Paid before expiration of year...... 1.75

- Paid after expiration of vear........ 2.00
i Papepers will notbe sent outRsun
ess or in a nor will subscriptions be
phod)he are settled, ex-
cept at the option of thepublisher

ADVERTISING CHARGES:
A limited siountofadvertising space will be

scld at the following rates
LEGAL AND TRANSIENT.

All legal and transient advertising running for
four weeks orless,

 

Local Notices, per ...20 cts.
Business Notices, perfiealeseimnanssee10 cts.

BUSINESS OR DISPLAY ADVERMEEMENTS.
Per inch, each insertion..................

(Minimum Price for advertising by the i100)

The following discounts will be allowed on ad-
vertisements continued for

Four weeks,angand under three mos..10 per ct.
Three mos. and under six mos......15 ct.
Six mos. and 121MOS......ovees25 be: ct.

Advertisers, andespecia
are respectfully infofor atnonodeWithe
taken of orders to SEacs

, nor will any notice beaJess
esof Partiesunknown tothe publisher unless accompanied by the


